January 24, 2025

ADEQ

Attn: Katherine Mc¢Williams
Engineer, Permits Branch
3301 Northshore Dr.

North Little Rock AR 72118

SENT VIA EMAIL 1/24/2025 to:
EEWaterPermitApp(@arkansas.gov
Katherine.mcwilliams@arkansas.gov

Re: Permit No: 4811-WR-5 AFIN 04-00899

I am in receipt of your letter dated January 15, 2025, regarding the above referenced permit application
deficiencies. Due to the length of time that has lapsed since the submission of said permit renewal (May
4, 2020) and the associated CAP submitted October 29, 2021, several issues have trans pired. The original
engineer, Charles Presley, has retired and therefore will not be able to be hired. We have spoken with
several other engineering firms, and they will not be able to look at the project for 2-3 months, let alone
complete the work.

Investigative work and associated analysis will also be required by a Professional Soil Classifier which
adds to the time necessary to respond to the department’s request.

Therefore, T would like to request a 6-month extension to complete the requested deficiency items.
Please advise at your earliest convenience so we can plan accordingly.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.

Regards

ALY MG T

Kathryn Bartlett
District Commissioner
Benton County, Arkansas Suburban Sewer District No. 1- Villages of Cross Creek



Katherine McWilliams (adpce.ad)

From: kathy@aquatechsys.com

Sent: Friday, January 24, 2025 12:13 PM
To: EEWaterPermitApp@arkansas.gov
Cc: Katherine McWilliams (adpce.ad)
Subject: 4811-WR-5 renewal

Attachments: Request for extension 4811-WR-5.pdf

You don't often get email from kathy@aquatechsys.com. Learn why this is important

Please see the attached letter requesting an extension of time regarding the permit renewal for 4811-WR-5. | await
your reply

Thank You

Kathwyn Bartlett
District Commissioner
Direct Line: 479-530-5926



